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Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish Council

A warm welcome from all the Parish, District and County Councillors!  

Rob Isaacs, Liz Thompson & Jason Woollacott along with myself were elected, and joined by Annie Durham from Rowford as a newly elected as Parish Councillor, and at the Annual Parish Council Meeting it was agreed to co-opt Mike Batsch from Nerrols.  We are delighted to now have a full complement of six Parish Councillors. 
 
Caroline Tucker and Nick Townsend from Kingston were elected as District Councillors to for Staplegrove representing Cheddon, Upper Cheddon and Rowford.  Richard Parrish from Maidenbrook was elected as District Councillor for West Monkton covering Maidenbrook and Nerrols; he joins re-elected Norman Cavill and myself for West Monkton.
 
And finally, Mike Adkins was elected for Taunton North as County Councillor (replacing Claire Gordon who stood down) covering Nerrols and Maidenbrook.  Full contact details are available on the reverse of this Newsletter, on the website and on Notice Boards.
 
As more newcomers move into the area, the Parish is looking at extending links of welcome and to provide more information for their needs.
 
Everyone is welcome to attend Parish Council meetings and there is an opportunity to speak for three minutes at Public Question Time if you have concerns or matters to raise.

There is a great deal going on within the Parish – please support the local groups.
 Denise Webber, Chairman

Contributions for consideration in next Newsletter by 16 July 2015 please - to Parish Clerk at cheddon@live.co.uk

Next Parish Council Meeting:  7.00pm - 9 July 2015

Cheddon Fitzpaine Church

The Rev. Tony Woodward and his wife Carol moved in at Kingston St. Mary Rectory after Easter.  His Licensing Service and the Celebration of his new Ministry was held on 22 April. On behalf of everyone at Cheddon Fitzpaine, Tony and Carol, we welcome you! Tony is replacing Rev. Ann Fulton as a part-time Associate Vicar, and he will work across the whole United Benefice of West Monkton, Kingston, Cheddon and Broomfield. It is hoped Rev.Geoff Boucher’s successor as our new Rector will be in place by the end of October. The procedure for the appointment is in progress and it is anticipated the interviews will take place in early July.

Our services and other activities continue, thanks to everyone’s help. Thank you to all who come to the church and churchyard working parties and help keep our church and churchyard in good order.
We had a wedding in April with five others planned this year and several baptisms in the next few months. Across the whole Benefice there will be twenty seven weddings in 2015. A very successful coffee morning was held by the Pastoral Care team at Mary Gunning’s cottage near the Church recently. A lovely lot of people attended, we had time to chat and enjoy Mary’s delicious refreshments and meet with Tony and Carol and friends old and new.

On July 7th & 8th West Monkton Church will host another of their ‘Experience Days’ sessions in church. They will welcome 240 West Monkton children back again over the two days, and for the first time they will also be welcoming the children from Cheddon Fitzpaine Primary School. The children are accompanied in groups by their teachers, assistants and volunteers. This is an exciting opportunity for children from the two schools to share together and make new friends in this shared experience.

Mrs. Pauline Stone
Churchwarden of Cheddon Fitzpaine Church 



Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall
The Mad Hatters Hop was a great success and raised over £600 for the Beacon Centre (S.U.R.E.).  The music was supplied by two local bands “2 Far Gone” and “The Un-Beatables”. Both were very well received and highly recommended.  It may well become an annual event, so if you missed it watch out for next years and get your tickets early
The next major event to take place in the village is the annual Flower Show to be held on Saturday 25th July, details on the website. 
It is a pleasure to welcome a new Trustee to the Memorial Hall, Mrs Gabrielle Batsch from Nerrols. 
The hall is a wonderful community facility for all who live in the Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish, and we would welcome at least one more trustee from either Nerrols or Maidenbrook. 
Next edition, we shall list the classes that are held in the hall with contact details should you be tempted to join one of them.
If anyone has any questions re the hall, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Malcolm Lown, Chairman
Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall Trustees
Email: info@cheddonfitzpainevillagehall.co.uk
01823 412750 
  
Pastoral Care Group
The Community Visiting sessions were well attended, and it is hoped too that the Group can reach out to those in need.  If you know of anyone who is bereaved, in ill health or who would just welcome a chat, please contact us on the numbers below.    Flyers will be displayed on the Notice Boards advising of the Pastoral Care Group’s aims and contact details.
 
HOSPITAL TRANSPORT & PRESCRIPTION SERVICE
(For residents of the whole of
Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish)

If you would like your prescription collected, or you need to be taken for admission to or collected from hospital after discharge, then please contact one of the following:		Liz Thompson 	01823 451529
Ann Pugh 	01823 451357
Mary Gunning	01823 412179
Liz Thompson, Co-ordinator

Cheddon Fitzpaine Church School

The school has now received confirmation of the number of children that will be joining in September and is pleased to confirm that all the available places have been allocated.     If your child is due to start in September 2016, then check the admissions policy on the schools web site to understand how the admissions to the school work.    Additionally the school was pleased to welcome the OFSTED inspectors back into school, and whilst we have not had the official judgement yet, are very pleased with the outcome.    One of the inspectors stated when they visited the school in 2013, that the school needed some love.   The same inspector returned this time, and on leaving stated, “I can really see the love now”
The school is part of the Diocese of Bath & Wells Multi Academy Trust, and were pleased to welcome additional church schools into the trust, growing our family to a total of 10 schools.
Jason Woollacott, Chair of Governors

NEW Heritage Trail

A Heritage Trail is aimed at physically linking the churches and other venues within the Benefice to create a stronger sense of identity, to increase the community involvement and ‘heritage-awareness’.  It is proposed to incorporate the National Cycle Route along the towpath at Bathpool, and for local schools to develop leaflets for the Trail Route.
Suggestions or volunteers are welcomed including for developing an ‘App’.  A successful application to the Heritage Lottery Fund has received 48% of the proposed funding.
Cheddon School has offered to be involved with the questionnaire for Cheddon Church.
Way-marking proposals of the Trail will require balancing funding for signage and require consents from Parish Councils and others.
Please contact Kevin Davenport 
Tel : 01823 413628.      kev_anne@talktalk.net
(on behalf of St. Augustine's PCC) 


Polite Notice
Parking, please can all residents on the Maidenbrook estate park responsibly.   We have been asked to highlight the issue the Emergency Services will have getting onto the estate if people have parked on corners or blocked Junctions.


Bridgwater & Taunton Canal 
Saturday 4th July 2015, 10.00am – 1.30pm 
The Inland Waterways Association (IWA) West Country Branch, working in partnership with Canal & River Trust (CRT) has regular working parties to improve the Bridgwater & Taunton Canal. 
Volunteers are planning to meet at the Swingbridge, Bathpool car park to pull Himalayan Balsam.  It is easier than one might imagine so please come and join this sociable group. Volunteers are advised to wear suitable clothes and sturdy shoes. Under-18s welcome but must be supervised by a responsible adult.  
If you are interested please get in touch for more information and to let them know you will be coming along.
Mike Slade 07977 263840  mike.slade@waterways.org.uk  www.waterways.org.uk
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Somerset Waterway Development Trust
This Voluntary Charitable Trust promoting Somerset Waterways is primarily run by a parishioner, and can work with the CRT & IWA above.  It aims to educate people about the Waterways and providing safe access.  The Trust depends on subscriptions, donations and grants to fund the various activities.  Recently, funding was given by The Wooden Spoon – the Children’s Charity of Rugby.
 
Boat trips are available for fun, families and friends from Creech St Michael, Taunton to Firepool Lock, and Brewhouse to French Weir.  Free trips for the Disabled, Under 18s, Disadvantaged.  Volunteers warmly welcome.
 
Chairman:   Bob Abbott 0785 052 9102
Events:         Kelly Durdan 0778 987 1856
Boats:           Ken Bussell 0779 444 1479
[image: Somerset Waterways Development Trust]


Cheddon Fitzpaine Area Updates
SCC Highways are looking at extending the 30mph limit from the School to the bottom of Pitchers Hill, thereby reducing traffic speed across the entrance at South Lodge.
Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) continue to remind drivers of reducing speed coming down Rowford Hill.  Extra SIDs are or will be placed along the South Lodge-Goosenford section. These are minor country lanes which local residents are deterred from using on foot because of the speed of some drivers.  Please be considerate and spread the word to family and friends outside the area.
Maidenbrook Area Updates
Discussions continue over a number of issues that residents of Maidenbrook have raised over the maintenance of the area by Direct Labour Organisation (DLO).  Information has just been received that Chris Hall, Director of TDBC, and Cyril Rowe, Manager of DLO hope to attend the Parish Council Meeting on 9 July 2015 at 7.00pm at the Memorial Hall. If you have previously raised an issue please do come along and put your comments to them.
Discussions continue over the proposed installation of a bus shelter on the A3259 at the Crown roundabout on the Taunton side.
Attenuation Area:  TDBC in conjunction with the Environment Agency have authorised Maltby Surveyors to survey all the tributaries of North Taunton that feed into Bathpool to record levels and to establish future maintenance.
Nerrols Area Updates
Stoney Furlong:  The Sports Afternoon was well attended on 10 April 215 and it is hoped that everyone who attended enjoyed the event.  It was well reported on a whole page in the County Gazette with some great photos.  The Parish Council has agreed funding for white lines to be remarked for half-term and the summer holidays.
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Mobile Library
Revised routes are available to view at www.somerset.gov.uk/libraryconsultation and will take effect from 01st August 2015. Where mobile library stops have been combined then SCC have tried to take into consideration the views of the Parish Councils as where to hold the remaining stop/s.



CHEDDON FITZPAINE PARISH COUNCIL

CHEDDON WARD									         May 2015
Annie Durham			01823 451514		annie.durham@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk
Liz Thompson			01823 451529		liz.thompson@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 
Denise Webber			01823 451720		denise.webber@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 
Jason Woollacott		07940 277413		jason.woollacott@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk
Mike Batsch			01823 272376		mike.batsch@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk
MAIDENBROOK WARD
Rob Isaacs			01823	333324		rob.isaacs@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 
PARISH PATH LIASON OFFICER
Philip Boyce			not given		philip.boyce@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 
CLERK
Jo Pearson			07891 529809		cheddon@live.co.uk

TAUNTON DEANE BOROUGH COUNCIL 01823 356356
STAPLEGROVE DISTRICT WARD COUNCILLORS
Caroline Tucker			01823 251922		cllr.c.tucker@tauntondeane.gov.uk
Nick Townsend			01823 451151		cllr.n.townsend@tauntondeane.gov.uk
WEST MONKTON DISTRICT WARD COUNCILLORS
Norman Cavill			01823 413524		cllr.n.cavill@tauntondeane.gov.uk 
Denise Webber			01823 451720		cllr.d.webber@tauntondeane.gov.uk
Richard Parrish			07768 148529		cllr.r.parrish@tauntondeane.gov.uk

SOMERSET COUNTY COUNCIL    0300 123 2224    
STAPLEGROVE COUNTY WARD 
David Fothergill		01823 443740		DJAFothergill@somerset.gov.uk
NORTH TAUNTON COUNTY WARD
Mike Adkins			01823 270728		madkins@somerset.gov.uk

Highways Control Centre	0300 123 2224	tauntondeanehighways@somerset.gov.uk
Right of Way Team 		0300 123 2224	rightsofway@somerset.gov.uk

AVON & SOMERSET POLICE	Non-Emergency = 101
COMMUNITY BEAT MANAGER   				www.avonandsomerset.police.uk
Cheddon
PC Charlie Gear		101			Charles.Gear@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSO Claire Escott 		101			Claire.Escott@avonandsomerset.police.uk
Nerrols/Cashford Gate/Stoney Furlong
PC Maria Jennings		101			Maria.Jennings@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO Eammon Lenniston	101			Eammon.Lenniston@avonandsomerset.police.uk						
Viridor Waste, Manager	0845 8350791		www.viridor-waste.co.uk
Environment Agency 		0800 80 70 60		Manned 24/7 -information passed to Duty Officer 
Wessex Water   		0345 600 4600	operational.enquiries@wessexwater.co.uk


Parish Website:	
www.cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk		
Please see website for links to other organisations within the Parish.
It is regularly updated.
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